
Lawrence Region Antique Auto Club of America (AACA) 

Meeting Minutes April 3, 2025 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Lawrence Region AACA was held at the Peaslee Tech Center, 

Lawrence, KS with President K. L. Homolka presiding.  The meeting opened with the Pledge of 

Allegiance and Roll Call was answered by the question “have you paid your taxes yet.”  Attending was 

the following: 

Joe Arneson, Daryl/ Margaret Barnes, Shirley Cormack, Ken/Virginia Filardo, Don Fornelli, Russ 

French, K.L. Homolka, Steven Humbert, Bob/Karen Lagerstrom, Steven Hubbard, Darrell Lamer, Pete 

Maxon, Doug McNichols, Tony Mitchell, Kent Oschner, Carl Peer, Tom/Sharon Stallings, Ken/Donna 

Tibbits, Jack/Delores Todd, Woody Woodring and Darrell Workman. 

Minutes of the March meeting was approved by motion with no corrections 

Treasurer:  No report 

Committee Reports: 

Swap Meet- Chairman Joe Arneson 

Joe reported that a parking lot assignment was sent out via email yesterday as the club will need to 

provide parking lot assistance this year.  The 4H club that usually handles this duty is very young and 

felt they could not help this year.  Joe has ask that anyone that need to change their schedule to get with 

him to make the necessary adjustment.  THE NEXT PLANNING MEETING IS THIS MONDAY, 

APRIL 7TH, AT JOE ARNESON’S AT 6:00 PM.     There are more flyers and cards available for 

distribution.  If you have places like barber shops, car repair or anywhere to get them out to the public, 

you help is appreciated.  Jack reported that the vendor spots were filling up fast.   

Scholarship: ChairmanTony Mitchell 

Tony reported that we have received two applications for approval.  One is from Lawrence High School 

and the other from Free State High School.  Both applicants are going into auto related industries. 

Car Show: Chairman Daryl Barnes 

Daryl reported that he is looking into have First and Second Place trophies for Trucks- Modified this 

year and possibly adding a motorcycle category.  Too early to plan much. 

Program: Chairman Jack Todd 

Jack had contacted an insurance agent to give us a program.  Date to be determined. 

Sunshine: reported by Jack Todd 

Long time friend of LRAACA Jimmy Flowers passed away. 

Old Business: 

A big thank you to Darrell Workman for organizing our participation in the St. Patrick’s Day Parade.  

There were 19 participants.  A very good showing.  There was some discussion about getting magnetic 

signs but nothing official acted on. 

New Business: 

Margaret Barnes was contacted by a person, Kim Bosch, that she was injured last year at the Oct. 6th 

Car Show at Broken Arrow Park.  She is asking for $1334.40 compensation for medical bills.  The 

AACA Insurance and the City of Lawrence Parks & Rec denied any responsibility for the claim. Jack 

Todd moved that we do not pay the claim.   Motion carried 13 for and 6 against.    Some discussion 

followed on possibly having a sign at the entrance of “Not Responsible for Accidents” and to look into 

personal injury insurance for the one day of the Car Show.  No official action taken. 

Door prize won by Steven Hubbard and no refreshments needed for next meeting. 

 

 Next meeting is May 1, 2025 at the Flory Meeting Hall, Douglas County Fairgrounds at 6:00 PM.  

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Margaret Barnes, Sec’y 


